
Beverly Woods Elementary School

General Membership Meeting

September 15 & 17, 2015 at 6:00pm

Present:

General PTA Members

Ellen Houpt, President

Michele Turner, Vice President
Heather Nalls, Vice President


Suzi Purdy, Secretary



Lindy Gignac, Treasurer

Sterling Oliver, Advocacy

Tiffany Martin, Nominating

Jennifer Briggs, Audit

Mary Rantala, Advisor


Caroline Horne, Principal



I. PTA President Welcome (Ellen Houpt)
· Beverly Woods is a very special place.  Read TimberTalk and other forms of communication to stay informed.
· Please volunteer and get involved in our school.
· PTA membership and directory forms have gone on-line this year.  Please fill out by September 30th.
II. Principal’s Report (Caroline Horne)
· Very smooth start to school year with over 820 students.
· All areas met goals in their End Of Grade (EOG) testing as well as showed growth.
· Completed Blue Ribbon Award application and should hear by the end of this month if won.
· Each grade level’s needs are identified and purchased with the support of the PTA’s Invest For Success campaign.
III. Vice Principal’s Report (Kelly Dowdy)
· Our school is on a “journey of learning” with a desire to have all students be life-long learners.
· Paidea training on-going with teachers attending seminars to encourage students to be critical thinkers.
· Data driven instruction allows grade level teams to make assessments and analyses to create best used teaching methods to support students.
IV. Auditor’s Report (Jennifer Briggs)
· In accordance with PTA by-laws, a financial review of all deposit accounts, general ledger, supporting documents and records of PTA dues was completed on August 13, 2015.
· No material modifications were found for the fiscal year ending June 30, 2105.
V. 2015 - 2016 Budget (Lindy Gignac)
· PTA budget at ~ $90,000 which is comprised by monies from Invest For Success donations, and such programs as Book Fairs, Corporate Partnerships (Harris Teeter) and other items (PTA membership dues, spirt wear, yearbooks).  Budget is divided into 7 categories.
· Professional Development totals ~$20,000 and includes Paidea, Data Days, Learning Walks and conferences.
· Literacy & Math Programs totals ~ $12,000 and includes stipends to the Literacy and Math / Science Facilitators, payment for the Math & Science Olympiads, subscriptions to the Reading Eggs and Brain Pop programs, 4th and 5th grade benchmark assessment testing and a book study for the staff.
· School PTA Programs total ~$21,000 and includes such events as Boy’s & Girl’s Night Out, Science Fair, free directories and spirit days.
· Supplemental Office Supplies (“SOS”) totals ~ $8,000 and provides such items as copy paper, band-aides and PE equipment.
· Staff Appreciation totals ~ $7,000.  We want to keep our staff happy!
· Direct Teacher Giving totals ~ $11,000 and provides $150 to each teacher to fund start-up costs and ~ $100 to each teacher mid-year.
· Technology totals ~ $10,000 and includes purchases of Chrome Books and storage carts to ensure all grade levels are adequately outfitted with technology.
VI. Invest For Success (Mary Rantala & Danby Donlan)
· Beverly Woods capital campaign and main source for PTA programs.
· $70,000 is goal for campaign and all families are encouraged to participate. Any amount is appreciated (from $1 to $1,000).
· Campaign runs from 9/17/15 to 10/15/15.
· Contribution forms going home via communication pockets.  May also pay on-line.
· Company matching strongly encouraged.
VII. 2015 - 2016 Budget Approved
· Each teacher counts all PTA members hands showing approval of 2015 - 2016 budget.  Records on sheet which is then tallied.  No opposed votes were noted.
Respectfully Submitted,

Suzi Purdy

Secretary

